MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4th APRIL 2012

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Mike Sheard, Denise Sheard, Jim Beskow and Paddy Ramsey.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the February meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The water level was being kept in check and modifications made to the timing mechanism.

The yacht section had chosen a trophy to be used as the Bob Underwood Memorial Shield and John Foster had bought it and brought it for members to see. John Jenkinson said that it seemed rather large for a yachter to actually lift but Tony Friston assured John that many yachters had big muscles from lifting scale trophies!

TREASURER’S REPORT

The treasurer gave a full account of the month’s finances stating that income from memberships and donations from book sales was £1386 and expenses from EON (electricity charges) removal of tree stumps and the services of a locksmith to open the pump house was £303. There are more memberships in the pipeline but current figures are that we have 108 full members with 17 juniors of whom 66% live within the East Yorkshire boundaries.

EVENTS

The NADS event on 25th March went well as a first round with 33 boats competing. The first Club Sunday is on 15th April and will feature Springers (probably barge pushing) and Club 500’s. The Open Yachting event as per the Thornwick Bay week will take place on Tuesday 1st May and any scale sailing must be confined to the harbour area only. 4 members of the Thornwick Bay week will be racing small 575 yachts during the week but this is not expected to hinder any general sailing.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The secretary had received an invitation from the Beverley Beck Boating Association to attend their Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Event on Saturday 3rd June. There will be a small lake to sail our boats in plus room for an on shore display but further details will be known after Ian Phillips and John Foster attend a meeting of the association. They will report back at our May meeting.

The secretary had been sent information from the Environment Agency referring to the drought conditions, outlining what we should do and also that there may be restrictions if things don’t improve.

On the TV programme Countryfile, there had been a device for allowing fish to escape from cormorants that rather resembled a mine with large arms and this could easily be made although it would have to be carefully placed so it was not a ‘hazard to shipping’. (especially yachts and submarines)

The Chairman thanked Geoff Figgett for making, installing and painting the seating in the harbour side shelter.

The Chairman asked if there was anyone who might be able to get hold of a 40 gallon drum to be used to burn site rubbish in. Dave Harkins said he could get one and would bring it to the site.

The secretary had seen some possible mesh sheeting that could be raised and lowered to allow or stop the wind blowing through the gap in the trees. It was discussed and Geoff Figgett suggested perhaps trying an experiment with the red mesh we have in the container before any decision was made.

The Chairman asked for volunteers to come down on Thursday 12th March to help fill the holes on the access road. It is planned to use the bag of aggregate we have on site.

Finally, a member who had gone to the lake at 7:30pm on Sunday 1st April had found that the gates had been left wide open and unlocked so the last person out had managed top lock all the buildings and then drive out without locking the gates! Will people please make sure that the site is secure when they leave?

After the meeting Ken Gault gave a short talk on the voltage reduction units he had discovered on Ebay and next month the secretary will organise a quiz (teams of 4) when there will be a chance to win one of these units.
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